
 

Copyright (c) 2014 Mindprint Learning, LLC.  
All rights reserved. 

 

Success with Games 
The most effective learning games are those that have a “just right” 

challenge and are genuinely fun.  Follow these tips to make family 

game night a success. 
 

Good choices will earn your child’s trust and confidence. Children 
appreciate that you understand their challenges and can help them. But 
they also want games to be fun. If you make choices that are a bad fit, 
for example, a game with a prominent timer when timers make your child 
nervous, your child may question your intentions. Remember that 
children will not always tell you their rationale, but heed their reluctance. 
 
Try the game on your own first. Letting your child read the instructions 
and figure out how to play can be a valuable experience and develop 
strong reasoning skills. However, if you are choosing a game to improve 
weak skills, consider learning the game yourself, first, and teaching it to 
your child. The goal, particularly the first time you play, is that the 
experience is enjoyable for everyone. Later rounds can be used to focus 
on skill improvement. 
 
It’s ok to change the rules. Games, even learning games, are intended 
to be fun. If you are using a game to help a child who struggles with 
particular skills, it’s ok to adjust the rules as long as you are consistent 
with the changes. For example, if listening is a problem, you may choose 
to repeat the question on the card more than once, even if the rules say 
you can’t. If processing speed is a concern, we suggest forgoing the 
timer, at least initially. Keep the spirit of the game intact, but make 
modifications to help avoid frustration, particularly where it concerns the 
skill you want to improve. 
 
Do not let your child win. There are many reasons not to let a child 
always win. Learning to lose gracefully is a skill easier learned at 
younger ages. And it’s much better learned with family than with friends.  
Also, when children discover that you are “letting them win” they may 
think you do not believe they are capable of winning on their own. That 
conclusion can hurt a child’s self-esteem far more than losing a game 
will.  Find ways to make the game competitive so children can win fairly. 
It may require adjusting the rules for some players. 
 
Play games that develop a variety of skills. If you only play games 
with your children that work on their skill development, over time, your 
child may lose interest in game playing. Mix it up. Choose games that 
rely on your child’s strengths so your child builds confidence. Choose 
silly games so you laugh with your children. Family games can result in 
countless positive family memories. 


